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March 23, 2007

Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary

Ontario Energy Board

2300 Yonge Street

27th Floor

Toronto, Ontario

M4P 1E4

Re:
Amendment To 2007 Electricity Distribution Rate Application


Board File Number EB-2007-0538

Board staff has advised us that during their review of our 2007 IRM Electricity Distribution Rate Application, there is a discrepancy on Sheet 3 between our filing on January 26, 2007 and the amended 2007 IRM filing on February 9, 2007. 

On Sheet 3 of our amended 2007 IRM Model, please correct the rate unit to “$/kW” for the Distribution Volumetric Rate, Regulatory Asset Recovery, Retail Transmission Rate – Network Charge and Retail Transmission Rate – Line and Connection Charge for all of the demand-rated customer classes and subclasses of General Service 50 to 4,999 kW, Large Use, Street Lighting and Sentinel Lighting.  Similarly, the rate unit for the Regulatory Asset Recovery charge for Standby Power should be corrected to “$/kW”.  In addition, the Standby Charge of $1.26 should be removed from the Service Charge line and put in the Distribution Volumetric Rate with a rate unit of “$/kW”, as this is a volumetric charge.

 

Should you have any questions please contact me at 905-317-4785 or by e-mail at cameron.mckenzie@horizonutilities.com. 

Yours truly,

Original signed

Cameron McKenzie, CGA

Director, Regulatory Services

Horizon Utilities Corporation

